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From: Sam Monger <Sam.Monger@grosvenor.com>

Sent: 22 June 2018 16:47

To: Neighbourhood, Planning: WCC

Subject: Mayfair Neighbourhood Plan - Grosvenor's consultation response

To whom it may concern

This email constitutes Grosvenor’s formal response to Westminster City Council’s consultation on the Mayfair
Neighbourhood Plan.

Grosvenor has been closely involved in the development of the Mayfair Neighbourhood Plan, and we have already
fed into the Mayfair Neighbourhood Forum’s consultation, so we are broadly supportive of the draft Plan and only
have the following minor comments:

1. In respect of MGS3, on point (a) (iii) we propose that the drafting should be amended to clarify that
the timing of non-community events is only relevant where they take up more than 40% of the
garden.

2. Inrespect of Retail policy MR1.3, “The amalgamation of existing retail units into large sized units
within the Mayfair Shopping Frontages will not be permitted” needs some clarification as to what
‘large’ is and we believe that they should distinguish between ground and other floor
occupations. We suggest that ‘units should not be amalgamated that would result in units
exceeding 500m2 at ground floor level'.

Kind regards,
Sam Monger
Director of Strategy and Research

Grosvenor Britain & Ireland

Direct Line +44 (0)20 7312 6341
Mobile +44 (0)7887 916 740
Email sam.monger@grosvenor.com
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DISCLAIMER: This message is confidential and may be legally privileged. It is intended solely for the
addressee and access to this message by anyone else is unauthorised. If you have received the message in
error, please notify us immediately and delete it, as any disclosure, copying, distribution or any other use is
prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the addressee, you must not disclose its contents to anyone,
retain, copy, distribute or take action in reliance upon it. This message is provided for informational
purposes and should not be construed as a solicitation or offer to buy or sell any securities or related
financial instruments. E-Mails are not secure and may contain software viruses which could damage your
own computer systems. While Grosvenor has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise this risk, we
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